
	
  
 
December 4, 2015 

Governor Andrew Cuomo 

State Capitol 
Albany, NY 12224 

Re: Please increase transparency and reduce the risk of corruption by signing two bills 

that strengthen New York’s Freedom of Information Law 

Dear Governor Cuomo: 

On Tuesday, you called up two bills that strengthen the Freedom of Information Law 
(FOIL). Our groups ask you to sign these FOIL bills as a step toward bringing more 

sunlight into Albany and fostering a culture of open and accountable state government. 

In the midst of unprecedented corruption scandals, New Yorkers want you to take the 
lead on increasing transparency and reducing corruption in Albany.  

The State Committee on Open Government recommended both bills, A114 and 

A1438B, and both passed the legislature unanimously. The bills are narrowly focused, 
have a clear intent, and will be easy for the state to implement.  

The Freedom of Information Law is the single most important tool for open and 

transparent government in New York State. Journalists and government watchdog 
groups depend on FOIL to help hold government accountable. Businesses rely on 

FOIL to ensure the government procurement process is fair. Unfortunately, state 

agencies often deliberately delay the FOIL process, or simply do not provide the 
requested records. Agencies know that it is very expensive for the public to appeal a 

FOIL request to the courts. Because of this, agencies are often able to effectively ignore 

FOIL without being challenged.  

The two bills before you will strengthen FOIL by helping to reduce the incentive state 

agencies have to delay and ignore responses to public: 

• A.114 reduces the time agencies have to appeal a judge’s decision granting public 

access to public records to two months from nine months. 

• A.1438B requires agencies to pay attorneys’ fees and court costs when a member of 
the public has substantially prevailed and the court finds that the agency had no 

reasonable basis for failing to provide the records requested via FOIL. 

Thank you, 



John Kaehny 

Executive Director 

Reinvent Albany 

info@Reinventalbany.org 

 

Lawrence Norden 

Deputy Director 

Brennan Center 

lawrence.norden@nyu.edu 

 

Susan Lerner 

Executive Director 

Common Cause NY 

slerner@commoncause.org   

 

Veronica Vanterpool 

Executive Director 

Tri-State Transportation Campaign 

vvanterpool@tstc.org  

 

LaVita Tuff 

Policy Analyst 

Sunlight Foundation 

ltuff@sunlightfoundation.com  

 

Chuck Bell 

Programs Director 

Consumers Union 

CBell@consumer.org 

Blair Horner 

Legislative Director 

NY Public Interest Research Group 

bhorner@gmail.com  

 

Dick Dadey 

Executive Director 

Citizens Union 

ddadey@citizensunion.org  

 

Daniel Estrin 

Supervising Attorney 

Pace Environmental Litigation Clinic, Inc. 

destrin@law.pace.edu  

 

Dare Thompson 

President 

League of Women Voters of NYS 

darethompson@gmail.com  

 

Robert Perry 

Legislative Director 

NY Civil Liberties Union 

rperry@nyclu.org  
 
 
 

  

 


